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News from the President

Dear Colleagues,

Hard to believe that the school year is
about done. It always seems like the fourth
quarter flies by and before you know it the
year is done and the students are leaving for
the summer. I have to say that, even though
in some aspects the year was long, the teach-
ing piece was very good. I really enjoyed
what we did this year and I think most of my
students did too. I have heard it said that if
something is worthwhile, it often is not easy.
I think that applies.

Even though the governor has tried to
make teaching a miserable experience it has
not been the case. He truly has failed. He
has failed the schools. He has failed the
teachers. But worst of all he has failed the
students, especially the ones that we teach. |
am not sure how this bully of a governor will
go down in history, but I know how I will
remember him. I will remember him as a
self-serving, egotistical bully who knows
nothing about education, cares not about edu-
cation nor kids for that matter. He has had
every opportunity to be great, but he has
failed to do that.

On a brighter note the retirement dinner
was a great success. The opportunity for fun
and fellowship with colleagues is always
great. That was then coupled with a chance
to recognize and pay tribute to members who
have given so much to the students. The op-
portunity to socialize and see friends old and
new helped make it a pleasant and rewarding
evening. Thanks to the social committee and
all the others who helped make it such a
wonderful event and a great night for fun and
fellowship.

The VOTE/COPE campaign will be
under way soon. You will receive a letter
soliciting your support. Please give what
you can. This is your chance. It is probably
the easiest way, now easier than ever with
payroll deduction, for you to help work to
improve pay, benefits and other working
conditions. Pat Gollub has agreed to chair
the committee and will be looking for your
support. Give a few dollars and let NYSUT
and their experts do the leg work. They will
work to get legislation passed that will help
us, the folks who work in public education.
They just need a few bucks to do it with.
Thank you, Pat, for taking on this job. I
know it is a lot of work, but with the sup-
port of a few committee members it can be
a shared responsibility and work effort.

I want to take a moment and thank all of
you who have helped this Association oper-
ate this year and in the past. The year has
been a success because members took the
time to serve on a committee(s), work on
negotiations, work on our recently renewed
political action committee, student incentive
committee, serve on Rep Council, write a
newsletter or serve on the Executive Board
and so on. You have done so much and I
want to thank you — all of you. I truly feel
your support and appreciate all you do. It is
our teamwork, relying on and helping each
other get the work done that has kept us
successful and strong.

I also want you, as a member, to consid-
er what you might do to help your Associa-
tion in the future. Maybe you are someone
who didn’t have any spare time to give.
Consider what time you might have now
and offer what you can. It is your Associa-
tion. There is plenty of work to go around.
There are still many things we need to work
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Important Dates for 2015 -16

Exec Board Rep Council
NYSUT Headquarters
Sept. 9, 2015 Sept. 30, 2015

Schoharie Rooms

CRB Faculty Association 2015

Two $1500 incentive awards are given every year. Applicants must be dependents
of Faculty Association members. One award is based on need and the other on scholar-
ship.

This was an especially difficult year with many worthy applicants. The winners this
year are Emma Dreilinger and Kaysie Hanley.

Emma is the daughter of CRB Faculty Association member E1 | e n  AEmenx
attends SUNY Cortland majoring in English as a Second Language.

Kaysie is the daughter of CRB Faculty Association member Gi n a H &aydice
will be attending Marshall University majoring in Nursing.

Thank you to the committee: Mary Lou Hamel, Chuck Fuller, Anne Conway, and
Patricia MacDormand.

Good luck to the winners and all of the applicants in their future endeavors.

St

e e W.

Iy

Capital Regi onABOCESaEdeu s by
POSITION NAME HOME WORK E-Mail Address
President H. Douglas Harple 899-1044 862-4776 hdharple@msn.com
Vice President Patricia Gollub 583-1119 862-4716 Gollub02@yahoo.com
CVP TA/EA Colleen Condolora 265-2358 356-8349 condolora@aol.com
CVP Service Sandy Smith 869-7421 229-1403 shortmom02@yahoo.com
CVP Spec. Educ. Flora Fasoldt 674-0223 377-9018 electflora@aol.com
CVPCTE Jeannine Moran 587-7662 862-4816 jmrmoran@hotmail.com
Secretary Barbara Burnham 334-1193 862-4720 baburnham@gmail.com
Treasurer Deborah Sorvari 452-8138 334-1296 debmom39@nycap.rr.com
Membership Chair Gina Hanley 862-5334 ghanley97@gmail.com
Grievance Chair Kristen Lashway 421-3446 Kris10Lashway@gmail.com

www. cr bfa.org
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Teaching Assistant/Aide Report
Colleen Condolora, Chapter VP

Dear Constituents, have any questions or concerns. This Opening Day
ought to be interesting, my motto is to go with the flow!

As I write this article, it is Memorial Day, a day of

remembrance for all the men and women who have The TA pool will be held on June 8", 2015 at 3:00 pm at
sacrificed for our freedoms. Sometimes, myself in- Maywood School. There are currently twenty Teaching
cluded, we take our freedoms for granted. Today,  Assistants who are displaced. So far, we do not have any
though I am reflective and thankful for all I have. =~ Teaching Assistants being riffed but unfortunately due
Freedom is not free! to the low number of aide positions, one aide will most
likely be laid off. Hopefully an aide position will open
up over the summer and that person will be called back.
If anyone has any questions regarding the pool, please
let me know. This year everything is being done elec-
tronically. I know this is uncomfortable for some staff
who prefer the snail mail way. If you have difficulty
navigating the electronic selection process, please feel
free to contact me and I will assist you.

Everyone who was eligible for a retro paycheck
should have received one in our May 17" paycheck.
Your new pay scale began on that date so if you see
a discrepancy, please notify me and we will get it
straightened out. Once Human Resource gets the
Memorandum of Understanding and contract up-
dates done, I will contact NYSUT for our new con-
tracts to be printed. I probably won’t have them un-
til Opening Day in August. I want to give a great big shout out to all the Teaching
Assistants who participated in the TA/Aide Showcase

. . on May 21*. Thank youtoKevi n Rheden, Be
Opening Day for the next school year will be done ton, Valarie Gottlieb, Lin

very differently. BOCES was unable to get Union Mary Ruby, Princetta Jorda

College due to the lateness of next school year’s Cat hy MNach gagitade for all your hard work
]s)tartmg dgte for‘lrln ]g st dOf our S(}:lhOOIS' The O{)enmg and dedication to your profession. The ShowCase was
ay sessions will be done in three separate loca- ll-received by all who attended and it is because of

. th W
tions on September 8, 2015.May wo od  Sg (Euroef%o and cgéltinued commitment %) ex_(r;ellenc }

Centr al Admi ni stratio r r e c
. Hht Bsb1Soddr 1 f T
ni cal wdlbdubliged for Opening Day ses- ou edd de youtself fold aefnrfor ud of yott too

sions. This means we will not be able to have our
General Membership meeting as we always have ~ Summer school notification should be coming shortly.
had following the Opening Day session. Executive As of today the numbers are still coming in from the
Board will discuss how and when we will hold our school districts so there isn’t anything definitive as of
General Session in order to comply with our Facul- yet. I hope all who want a position receive one for the
ty Association constitution. Members of the Execu- summer.

tive Board will be located at all three sites. Opening
Day committee members will be wearing special

colors or hats so you can reach out to them if you Since this is my last article for the school year 2014-15,

I want to say thank you for all your support throughout
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Retirees Corner

By Jeanette Christoff—518-356-0137

Greetings,

Congratulations and best wishes to each of our
new BOCES retirees. You have reached that long
worked for and awaited time of your life. That
first year is especially sweet as you awaken each
morning and realize that the day is yours to do
with as you please. You will be gleeful on those
cold winter mornings when it has snowed just
enough to make the roads treacherous, knowing
they are not your worry.

You will also be grateful for having an Associa-
tion. During your working years, it was there to
support you with criteria for fair practices, with
contractual salaries, with available sick days and
health care benefits. You also had access to a re-
tirement system. The latter two, your health care
benefits and the retirement system will affect the
quality of your retirement and future.

The newly negotiated health care options offer
plans which are portable and can go with you in
your travels or if you relocate, as will your retire-
ment pension. You will not be “left out in the
cold” as has happened too many when their com-
pany folded and their pensions disappeared.

A news article (Gazette 5/ 4 /2015 p.A-1), report-
ed that the Teachers’ Retirement System has done
well in the stock market in recent years, reducing
the amount of monies the Districts have had to
contribute for a total of $3 million. Districts are
using these funds for student programs and hiring
teachers. That is good news for our working col-
leagues.

So, as we complete this final edition for the cur-
rent school year, we send good wishes to all, for a
safe and healthy summer with many Blessings.

RETI REE UPDATES

Lanny

B $pdc. £d Teaher and past co-editor of the TRIAD, spent much of her first year of retirement

recovering from surgeries; shoulder, hip and most recently, ankle. She hopes to be fully ambulatory this month.

Lanny has been able to get out to have lunch with some colleagues from our olden days, Car o | e
J 0 a nDni ea nRao b\ixail wnlysi3, _anny is psyched about her upcoming trip next March to

Goer g,

Antarctica. She will cross the equator on her birthday and also hopes to see some longtime friends at the Celebra-

tion Bash.

Ani t a ,Héc.Ed Teaher, recently returned from a trip to Sri Lanka and India and her visit coincided with
a month-long Hindu celebration. Painted and decorated elephants paraded through the streets along with throngs
of revelers adorned in brilliantly colorful clothing. The aroma of mysterious and delicious foods filled the air

along with music and laughter.

As always, Anita brought a suitcase full of educational materials to use with and give to the children in the
schools she visited. Anita befriended many during her travels and their use of British English made communi-
cating easy. Upon returning home, she took her 97 year old Mom out for breakfast at a local eatery, to share her
adventures. Unhappily, while attending to Mom, her wallet was stolen, license, credit cards, insurance cards etc.

It has not been found. Welcome home, girl.

Nadi a

J ,&Sped. BI.rEA 9and I chuckled at our chance meeting again this year at a local market, where

Nadia recently saw Sylvia and friend. Nadia appreciates the TRIAD and reading of Anita’s adventures. We re-
called colleagues from our Maywood days in the 80’s and regretted that we both were on limited free time.
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BOCES Board Meeting Notes—April 20, 2015

By Susan Kusalonis
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NYSUT Articles of Interest
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What to do thi s summer
Capi t al Pride ParadpP and Festival, June 13
2015, 12PM

“The parade steps off at noon in Washington Park, at
the intersection of Robin and State Streets. From
there we will march down State Street, over Lark
Street, up Madison Avenue and back into the park at
the intersection of Madison and New Scotland Ave-
nues. The festival will begin immediately following
the parade so plan to stay with us for the entire after-
noon. There will be fabulous entertainment on the
festival stage and activities for the entire family!”
Source: www.albany.org

Path Througqgh
Juné! 22015

“Path Through History Weekend is a showcase of
New York State's rich and fascinating history and
will feature hundreds of events happening at historic
and cultural destinations throughout the state. You
don't have to be a historian to appreciate New York
State's rich heritage. New York's new Path Through
History helps you discover, experience and appreci-
ate the state's amazing past. A wealth of memorable
experiences awaits you - from living history muse-
ums, to forts and military landmarks, to the homes of
presidents, great writers and artists. With an unparal-
leled network of museums, historic sites and cultural
institutions, Path Through History takes you across
the state to discover events of the past and learn how
they reverberate today.”

Source:
www.iloveny.com/paththroughhistoryweekend

Capital Concelb%
2015 ,-9BHM .

Music at Empire State Plaza!

J u n é " Couhtry Night featuring Craig Wayne
Boyd with special guest The Chris Dukes Band

J un é " Redpae Night featuring Maxi Priest with
special guests Morgan Heritage and Jemere Morgan
J u |''y Ja& Night featuring Kim Waters with spe-
cial guest Alex Bugnon

Source: www.albany.org

Al i ve at Fi
2015 ,-8BHAM

“For the past 25 years, Alive at Five has been the
high-energy weekend kick-start in Albany. Each

vV e,

Hi st o'y 2Wd

S®Bwd ‘¢ s 8

week during the series, bands of various genres
from the local, regional, and national scene take
the stage to entertain professionals, community
members, and friends. Hosted at the Jenning's
Landing at the Corning Preserve (formerly Albany
Riverfront Park) with the rain site at Corning Pre-
serve Boat Launch.”

J u n é ChrBette Michele with Bell’s Roar,
media partners: JAMZ 96.3 & Fly 92

J u n é "J.R&ddy Walston and The Business
witi? Avers, media partner: WEQX

§ & £ @Ydoﬁ)der R]/Iol{mr‘galen Str%ng Band with The
Blind Owl Band, media partner: Exit 97.7

Jul il,hA]iaﬁGenius with the Rival Galaxies,
media partner: WEQX

J u | ¥ 9T Bdgar Winter Band with Charm-
boy, media partner: PYX 106

J u | ¥ MR&IQnn with Big Sky Country, present-
ed by Orange Motors, media partner: WGNA

Au g u's'Blue B®yster Cult with Blotto, present-
ed by KeyBank, media partner: PYX 106

Source: www.albany.org

Dad Beanté'! 2201 5%,PM PM
“For 67 years, the moms of the Capital Region
have held the spotlight at the Albany Tulip Festi-
val, the famous Mother’s Day weekend spectacu-
lar culminating in the crowning of Albany’s
Mother of the Year. Generations of mothers have
celebrated their special day at Tulip Fest.

Thgreusrf)lgnty fo’or dads to enjoy at Tulip Fest, but
don’t they deserve their own party?

Enter Dad Fest, a new Father’s Day tradition kick-
ing off this summer at Jennings Landing on Al-
bany’s Hudson Riverfront. Dad Fest is the City of
Albany’s celebration of all the fantastic fathers
out there - a day full of great live music from The
Neanderthals, Eddie Angel's Guitar Party, Super
400 and The WonderBeards, delicious food, tasty
beverages, a wide variety of retail vendors, friend-

' Thwqg w'dta ydy compgtigignseand games (including a moustache

contest!), and more fun for all ages. Dad Fest is a
chance for the whole family to kick back and en-
joy an early summer afternoon at the Capital Re-
gion’s most picturesque park, surrounded by good
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The TRIAD is published monthly for the
Capital Region BOCES Faculty Association
Membership. We appreciate any comments
or suggestions you may have.
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AND TRIAD NEWSLETTER
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TRI ADE@Gobtors
Susan Kusalonis—maidmrn300@aol.com
Erica Dow—ericalynndow(@gmail.com

Website Editor
Barbara Burnham, baburnham@gmail.com
Web Site: www.crbfa.org
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If you know of someone who could use a little cheering up, our sympathy, or a get well card, please contact:
Abby Fischer—abby.fischerS@gmail.com
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